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Re: Colorado Response to Supplement.d Standards Application for GJ 97002 OT - Phase II,,

GJ - 97003 OT Phase !!, GJ. - 970M - OT Phase 11, and GJ 97005 OT Phase 11; GRJ.X-

Dear Mr. Virgona: 3

We have reviewed the Application for Supplemental Standards (SS) noted above and find them to
conform to the requirements of 40 CFR 192 with exception to the items noted below:

1. Control Plan. The recommendation in Section 3.0 recognizes the potential for future
migration of tailings from Main Street area. It suggests development and' _

,

implementation of a long-term tailings management, disposal and migration plan
ddressing undiscovered dy,osits, deposits left in place through the application of SSa

and deposits not within existing :nclusion boundaries. We find that this plan is an
' integral component of the application of SS to ensure that the definition of ' control"
is met; i.e. that tailings are placed in a condition that will minimize the risk to man
over a long period of time.

2. Risk Assessment. The risk assessment does not consider radiation exposure to a ' worker
who is completing utility repairs in the future. This exposure would be higher than
that experienced on the surface in cases where storm sewer repair trench excavation.
Given the significant quanities of tailings left in utility corridors throughout Mesa
County this potential risk of exposure to workers should be assessed.

An adequate response to item 1 will be necessary prior to our cor.eurrence. Item 2 may be

L addressed by a Utility Worker Health Risk Analysis provided by DOE on September 13, 1989. We
I anticipate providing comments on this analysis by October 24, 1989. Until this analysis is

found satisfactory, item 2 remains an open issue. .I
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